Executive Council 
Committee Chair Transitional Meeting

2/28/08

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Crisanne Werner, Judy Saling, Anna Manley, Deanna Smith, Susan Degen, Pat Downey, Ryan West, Donna Fossum, Glendi Gaddis, Fayne Griffiths, Jennifer Knight, Stacie Englund, Abril Hunt, Lydia Tanev, Kent Ikeda, Kevin Multop, Leslie Limper, Richard Heath
CALL TO ORDER:

Crisanne opened the meeting at 9:35am and did introductions and provided housekeeping information about refreshments and rest room facilities. Leslie referenced the name plates she had made for everyone and suggested turning them vertically when wishing to be recognized. 

Crisanne asked for approval of the 1/29/08 Minutes. Patrick offered some corrections in the spelling of the names of Tracey Lehman, Susan Degen and Fayne Griffiths. 

Leslie made a motion to accept the minutes with corrections. Deanna seconded. Motion carried.

Old Business: Crisanne asked that those who have still not provided a picture of themselves for the OASFAA website please see Susan Shogren before leaving today.

New Business: Crisanne opened a discussion about sending an e-mail birthday greeting to members. Pat indicated it would cost $375 to implement by adding a line to the application. Judy asked if there would be further costs later and Pat responded there would not be any. Deanna asked that it be explained that giving birth date information is optional.
A discussion was held about asking whether we should have every Conference speaker post their speech to the OASFAA website in an effort to reduce paper copies.

Crisanne announced that Leslie would fill in for her at the WASFAA Conference in April and OASFAA will pay her expenses.

Only 2 volunteer forms were received at this year’s Conference. Some others have come via the web site. Crisanne said she would send an e-mail message to the membership. 

Anna said it was vital to create an atmosphere where all schools feel drawn to participate.

Glendi said we should all strive to actively recruit volunteers from our schools.

Dick suggested recruiting from among the participants in the recent OPB Night because several of them were from proprietary schools.

Leslie indicated Sue Shogren has worked with a lot of newcomers as part of the outreach effort and will attempt to contact proprietary schools.

Jennifer K. is encouraging people to help with Summer Drive-In

Leslie will work with Pat to add information on the Web site regarding descriptions of events and the type of help needed.

Sue S. and Leslie clarified that the committee reports should be put on the web.

Deanna suggested each VP should meet with the Directors in their segment and encourage their staff to volunteer.

Crisanne agreed with the idea.

Glendi suggested the VP’s work with someone other than the Director as a liaison on each campus.

Sue mentioned the idea of expanding the profession through mentoring and the possibility of overlapping from the volunteer work.

Reports: 
Membership:  None

Development: Abril indicated they are using the title “partners” instead of “sponsors” and added a Diamond level as described in her separate report.

Crisanne thanked the committee for a good job in a tough year. Leslie also added her appreciation.
Kevin inquired as to who collects the payments due? Ryan indicated they have not been successful but are looking at options to improve collections from both sponsors and members.
Deanna wondered if we could require a prepayment.

Judy commented that is was a good job to get contracts established-even WASFAA has not gotten that accomplished.

Abril indicated there are some complications arising from lenders operating under a different budget year than OASFAA. She would not recommend raising our fee of $1000 – WASFAA charges $1700.

Kent wondered if an auction system would be a problem. Abril indicated first come, first served has seemed to work best.

Deanna pointed out that putting tables in the vendor area was an innovation well received.

Susan wondered if there were any complaints about traffic volume. Abril said it was a mixed bag but that the biggest complaint was not seeing enough of the decision makers at the tables. 

Anna felt that any contact was important and Leslie indicated that she may not visit every table but she takes note of which vendors displayed.

Glendi wondered whether we are soliciting just our traditional lender population or whoever approaches us. Do we have vendors other than lenders approach us and if not, should we approach them?

Abril indicated they tried last year by inviting Datatel, College Board and others but they had no responses and some indications that the non-profits could not afford it. Judy added that some of these ancillary vendors do not feel we are the decision makers that they want to reach.
Lydia thought perhaps we should form a focus group to explore the issue.

Glendi suggested we should encourage lenders to support the conference whenever they visit our offices.

Leslie indicated that the overlap between vendor liaison and fund development requires them to work together closely.

Annual Conference:
Ryan brought up the Super Bowl conflict and Leslie indicated that after next year that will not be a problem. She also indicated that not going to Salishan reduces costs for exhibitors.

Melinda said that Lane County is interested in having our conference there and Leslie mentioned that the Convention Center in Salem also wants us.
Jennifer questioned why we meet on a Sunday – that would eliminate the Super Bowl conflict. 
Melinda stated that holding the Conference in Eugene was a good learning experience for us. Leslie responded that the initial idea was to alternate with Salishan every other year. Attendance had been down but Ryan indicated that the Eugene conference had the 2nd highest attendance in the last 5 years. Deanna wondered if there was a difference in costs and Judy said location is a factor in the contract negotiations. Leslie suggested that we should be more responsive to the membership in both the location and days of the week for the conference. She will work with Pat to put out a survey in May to determine preferences. Donna thought we should solicit ideas for training in the survey. 

Kevin said he was always a Salishan lover but he did appreciate the shorter drive to Eugene.

Fayne pointed out that Salishan is a captive audience and that makes for easier planning. She felt we should be alert to location changes perhaps driving changes in the format of the Conference.

Technology:
Pat referred us to the paper report he distributed. He also indicated that ATAC (Administrative Technical Access Center) will be using some new technology that will feature a subscribed e-mail service, pod casting and the ability to do a blog. Crisanne asked for ideas on how to use this new technology.
Glendi questioned why there are 2 job announcements that have not been paid for. Pat indicated it was a new process and he will probably institute a procedure to wait for a check to be received before posting announcements. Leslie agreed that we should wait and see if this develops into a recurring problem. Pat does have the ability to generate an invoice if we need to go in that direction.

Pat indicated ATAC could make a distribution list for $250. Sue suggested that Jane make a list of contacts for VP’s so they can be proactive. Leslie suggested making an Executive Council list and a voting list.

Newsletter:
Sue indicated the deadline for the newsletter is tomorrow but she can be a little flexible. She would especially appreciate help from VP’s. She requested we review her paper report.

Lydia wondered is some responsibility could be rotated to each segment. Judy asked if using a theme had been considered. Sue responded that it had but it hasn’t worked yet.

Scholarships:
11:30am: Crisanne allotted time for New chairs and Old chairs to meet.

12Noon:  Crisanne recessed the meeting for lunch.

1:00pm:  Crisanne resumed the meeting.

OSAC Update: Susan Degen relayed a message from Dennis Johnson that he saw the OPB broadcast and thought it looked great. ECMC has agreed to fund the program for 2008 and 2009. Attempts will be made to coordinate the timing of OPB Night to coincide with the activities for College Goal Sunday in January next year. This year’s show is available on the OPB website.

Oregon Opportunity Grant posters and brochures are available through OSAC. 

Staff is currently working on legislative proposals due on April 1st. 

The Oregon Domestic Partnership law went into effect January 1, 2008. OSAC is working on a method to implement the requirements of the new law as it impacts the OOG. Based on research learned from other states with such a law, it appears that a form will have to be instituted to gather necessary information. Susan will notify us via e-mail and possibly via the newsletter as they make progress on this issue.

Donna indicated that she has an OOG video on her website that can be downloaded. OSU also has one.

Leslie has handbooks for all Committee Chairs except Training. Please update or correct as needed. Leslie will send a template for doing Committee Reports – please send them to Crisanne a week prior to Executive Council Meetings. Please bring paper copies to the meeting if you don’t send your report electronically.

Summer Drive-In: This event is scheduled for August 7th at Multnomah Bible College.

Technology:  Pat gave a tour of the OASFAA website and answered questions. He will e-mail Jane to remove names and update the membership list. The OASFAA Secretary is responsible for posting event dates to the Calendar. Deanna felt the tour of the website should be done every year at the Committee Transitional meeting.
Treasurer:  Ryan passed out forms for the Chairs to submit by March 31st to indicate anticipated expenses so an OAFSAA budget can be done in April. Ryan will project income – Chairs are to project expenses.
Melinda questioned what fiscal year do pre-June expenses fall into and Ryan said he would find out. Leslie said she thinks they budgeted for transitional expenses. Chairs must sign for committee member expenses and Crisanne will sign for Chair expenses. All expenses need to be submitted within 60 days.
Jennifer submitted Sheila Yacob of NELA for the Summer Drive-In.

Deanna moved for acceptance. Ryan seconded. Motion passed.

Melinda submitted for the Annual Conference: Heather Hall Lewis of UP, Sheila Yacob of NELA, Lyssa Thaden of Ed Fund, Jennifer Knight of Ed Fund, Michael Hermanson of Campus Door and Kent Ideda of Wells Fargo.

Leslie moved for acceptance and Donna seconded. Motion passed.

Submitted for the Outreach Committee were Susan Degen of OSAC, Jennifer Satalino of NELA, Paul Carlile of Univ. of Oregon and Ryan West of WSU.

Deanna moved for acceptance and Leslie seconded. Motion passed.

Abril submitted Lyssa Thaden of Ed Fund for Fund Development.

Ryan moved for acceptance and Deanna seconded. Motion passed.

Names submitted for the Newsletter were Crisanne of Linfield, Abril of Student Express, Judy Saling of Univ. of Oregon, and Nancy Hamscom of Univ. of Oregon.

Leslie moved for acceptance and Donna seconded. Motion passed.

Leslie said Katy Wilson, Registration Chair, will probably want to be on the Conference Committee.
It was noted that Sue and Cindy Pollard are Co-Chairs of the WAFSAA Training Committee.

Crisanne will be at the WAFSAA Transitional meeting on March 12th. Contact her at 

Home:  503/434-6653 or Cell:  503/435-7737

Crisanne called for a motion for adjournment at 2:40pm

Ryan so moved. Leslie seconded. Motion passed.
